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SEPTEMBER MEETING
Monday, September 16, 2002

Location: Harry’s Steakhouse-Route 21, Independence

Time: 4:15 P.M.          Board Meeting

5:45 P.M.           Attitude Adjustment

6:30 P.M.           Dinner

7:30 P.M.           Main Speaker-John Kerr P.E., M-Engineering

Topic: Update in code changes to the Ohio Mechanical Code

R.S.V.P. To Sally at (216)-251-3094 by 12:00 Noon on Friday, September 13th for Reservations

Mr. Kerr is currently employed by M-Engineering, Inc. as a project engineer.  He is responsible 
for HVAC, Plumbing and Fire Protection design of various projects.  Mr. Kerr has a Bachelor of 
Science degree from the Ohio State University, College of Engineering and is a registered 
Professional Engineer.  He received the “Young Engineer of the Year” award on February 18, 
1997 from the Franklin County Charter of the Ohio Society of Professional Engineers. Mr. Kerr 
has presented seminars to various code officials and industry groups on various Buidling Code 
topics including: Indoor Air Quality, Energy Conservation, and Existing Building.



The President’s MessageThe President’s Message
by Richard Zbin

Officers and
Committee
Chairmen

I would like to welcome all new and existing members to another year of ASHRAE
meetings. I first would like to thank all the committee chairs, board members and chapter
members who attended this years Chapter’s Regional Conference in Evansville, Indiana. The
CRC gives all members a voice in Society decisions.
Our chapter was well represented. Ken Wissner, Research Promotion Chairman and Paul
Menster, Chapter Historian were both honored for their achievements. We were unable to
bring back the “BIB” award to our chapter; the Columbus Chapter won this award for the
second year in a row. This award is a combination of number of committee chairs attending,
number of miles traveled and spouses and children attending. We lost by less than 20 points
after all points were tallied.

Our social committee is looking for ideas for the December Social and they are willing to
hear your thoughts. We would like to make this a family affair if we could.

Finally, since I am also the Regional Vice Chairman for Research Promotion for the next
three years, I would like to thank all those involved who continue to support ASHRAE
Research. Our chapter received an award for five consecutive years of continued growth in
research donations. This is a tough award to win in light of our current economic times. I
hope we can continue this trend in the future. Our board also won the Golden Circle award
for each Board member contributing at least $100 or more to ASHRAE Research. We are on
track to do this again and I would like to be the first to donate $100 this year.

See you at the meeting.
Richard Zbin

CHAPTER’S REGIONAL CONFERENCE AWARDS
This year we need to thank our board of governors for an outstanding past year.
The is a list of awards the Cleveland ASHRAE chapter received at the Chapters
Regional Conference:

Presidential Award of Excellence
President Dan Bacik-

Membership Promotion
Ken Borah-Highest in Region V (Ribbon for awards banner)

Student Activities
Scott Jordan-3rd Place

Chapter Programs
Rick Long-2nd Place

Research Promotion
Ken Wissner-2nd Place

Technical Energy and Government Activities
Brian Chambers-3rd Place

History
Paul Mester-1st Place

Chapter Operations
Dan Bacik-4th Place

Please make sure to thank everyone mentioned above for their time and effort in
placing us 2nd at the Chapter’s Regional Conference, and for making ASHRAE in
Cleveland so special!

                      2002 – 2003
     Officers and Board of Governors

President   Richard A. Zbin

Vice President   Dale A. VanLehn

Treasurer   Richard B. Long

Secretary   Brian P. Chambers

Board of Governors
  Kenneth F. Borah
  Kenneth Wissner

           Daniel J. Bacik

Region V Director               James Escamilla

Committees and Chairs

Programs   Richard B. Long
  Gregory A. Drensky

Meeting Host   Kevin Kindbom

Membership   Kenneth F. Borah
  Frank Eisenhower

Roster   Kenneth F. Borah

Product Directory                 Daniel J. Bacik

Research Promotion             Kenneth W. Wissner

Newsletter     Andrew  Tenhundfeld

Student Activities                 Scott K. Jordan

Honors & Awards               Fred H. Hollman

Historian   Paul C. Menster

Science Fair   Steven R. Armstrong

Technical, Energy &          Matt Nelson
Gov’t Activities

Sal Traina                           Adrian Keefe
Scholarship Fund               Edward JayJack

         Jerald K. Cohen

Golf Outing          Louis A. Bentzen

Engineer’s Week                James G. MacMillan

Special Events          David A. Deschler

Budget & IRS                     Fred H. Hollman
Compliance

Sunshine Fund                    James W. Wickert

“Markets to You”                Jerald K. Cohen
  Product Show

Mentoring          David A. Deschler

Bill Gardiner          Scott K. Jordan
Scholarship Fund              Joe Denk Jr.

        Mark Stefanek



ASHRAE DURING THE SUMMER
With the football season starting, and the temperature cooling, only one thing can be upon us.
You guessed it, a new start to an exciting year of ASHARE. During the off season from our
regular monthly meeting some exciting events took place.

The first major event that took place was the membership promotion golf outing at St. Bernard’s
Country Club.  St. Bernard’s offered an unusual golf course design that was both challenging and
fun.  A big round of applause goes to Mark Ludrusky for bringing home the Gardiner cup.

Another major summer event was the chapter golf outing and fundraiser at Columbia Hills
Country Club.  Columbia Hills offered a beautiful well kept course, with a variety of layouts, and
plenty of fairway to lend a hand to high handicap golfers like myself.  The big round of applause
goes out to Jerry Cohen’s foursome, who shot –10 under to beat out the close contending group of
Todd Grabowski’s.

A big shout of thanks needs to go out to our Golf Outing Coordinator Lou Bentzen and his
support staff for all of there hard work on organizing this years golf outings. Lu I think I can
speak for everyone when I say great job this summer with the golf outings, and I can not wait to
see what you have in store for us next summer.  If we are thanking people, then we should not
forget the generous hole sponsors of:

Air Control Products Markel Products
Carrier Direct Sales Mastroianni and Associates
Columbia Gas Mussun Sales Inc.
Craun Liebing, Inc. Preferred Piping Systems
Denk Associates, Inc. Price Industries
First Energy R.L. Deppmann
Fulton & Associates RBI Water Heaters
Gaffney Products Space Comfort
Gardiner Trane Story Equipment Sales
Greenheck Fan TEC, Inc.
Integrated Control Solutions The Brewer Garrett Co.
Jacco The P.M. Equipment Co.
Pier Associates York Internatiaonl

So starts the next season of ASHRAE here in Cleveland.  I for one am excited to be part of such
an important Society, and look forward to the next meeting on September 16.
See YOU at the next meeting!

Andrew Tenhundfeld
ASHRAE Newsletter Editor

A CALL FOR SPONSORS

The newsletter needs sponsors for this upcoming season.  If you or your company
 has an interest in sponsoring the newsletter please contact me at 216-447-0696 Ext. 119.
Thanks Andrew



Chapter Calendar
October 21, 2002 Tour-Strongsville Ice Rink

November 18,2002   Energy Conference   
1:00 PM-7:30 PM     Location TBA

EMAIL REMINDER
MOVING ASHRAE INTO TOMORROW

Just a reminder, it is not to late to sign up for the ASHRAE newsletter via your favorite email account.  
If you are interested, and have not sent me your information please do so.

Sincerely,
Andrew

________________________
Name (Please print)

_____________________
Company of Employment

________________________
Email Address (Please print)

____________________
Contact Phone Number

Please mail to: Andrew Tenhundfeld
Care of York International

9000 Bank St.
Valley View, Oh 44125-3426

Charles Hull-Life Member of ASHRAE and 
WW II veteran passed away on August 31.  
Our hopes and prayers go out to his family.

CLEVELAND
ASHRAE IMPACT

ASHRAE Cleveland Chapter
3419 Carnegie Avenue
Cleveland, Ohio 44115

An ASHRAE Loss


